


Sports and Social Ground liaison group meeting 	13/01/2017
Notes
Attendees: 
	Organisation
	Name
	Present / apologies

	Miller Homes
	Rob Collett – Planning Manager
	

	
	Richard Wallace – Contracts Manager
	

	
	Tracey Lee – Operations Director
	Apologies

	Alton Town Council
	Cllr Peter Hicks – Ward Councillor
	

	
	Cllr Graham Hill – Councillor
	

	
	Leah Coney – Town Clerk
	

	East Hampshire District Council
	Cllr Dean Phillips – Portfolio Holder, Alton
	

	
	Simon Jenkins – Head of Planning
	

	
	Sabah Halli – Planning Case Officer 
	

	
	Heather Gee – Senior Development Inspector
	Apologies

	
	John Geoghegan – Community Officer
	

	Alton Eastbrooke and Wooteys Residents Group 
	John Grace - Resident
	

	Anstey Residents Group
	Tony Souter – Resident
	



1. Introductions
Members of the meeting introduced themselves. 
2. Purpose and format of meetings 
[bookmark: _GoBack]These meetings were not public meetings although notes from the meetings would be made publically available. These meetings would allow the local community and the developers to communicate, share information, address concerns relating to the implementation of the Sports and Social Ground development, “Goswell Park”. This would not be a forum for “going over old ground” and all parties would be proactively engaging for the benefit of the local area. 
Broad Terms of Reference were described and a TOR document would be circulated with these minutes.
3. Update on development
The Reserved Matters for the site had been approved prior to Christmas. The pre-commencement conditions had been dealt with via an application which had submitted. There was a Construction Management Plan in place which was available to view online via the EHDC planning portal and would outline how the site would work in terms of vehicle routes, etc.  
Demolition work would start on site around the end of January, once the remaining conditions had been discharged. Miller Homes would letter drop neighbours to the site when this work was about to start. They would also write to neighbours at the point when construction would start, at the point of first occupation, and at the point of completion. 
Action: Miller Homes to prepare a broad timeline of milestones.
Miller Homes reported that all ecological surveys had been carried out in accordance with requirements and that the site ecologist was in constant contact and there have been no ecological constraints raised to Miller Homes. It was suggested that there was ecological supervision during the initial demolition stages. 
Action: Miller Homes to re-confirm that there are no hedgehogs on site prior to demolition.
4. Questions / Concerns from the community
Following questions from the community, the following points were clarified:
· There may be additional advertisement signs on-site
· Parking for visitors to the show homes would be on site
· Typical issues that arise at similar construction sites were mostly noise, working hours, and mud on the highway, all of which were covered in the Construction Management Plan. A road brush would be in attendance at all times to deal with mud on the road, and a pressure washer would be on site to “wheel wash” vehicles coming off-site. It was suggested that these facilities were available on site from day 1, which wasn’t the case in some other developments
· All contractors would be told what time deliveries could arrive on site. Although Miller Homes could not physically control what time deliveries would arrive, they would be turned away from site if they arrived early. This could potentially have a significant impact on the community if not effectively managed. Deliveries coming in to site and leaving site were dealt with in the Construction Management Plan. Traffic would be brought in and sent out via the east of town, not through the town. Signage on-site and off-site would be in place to direct traffic. 
· It would be sensible for Miller Homes to communicate with Persimmon and Martin Grant Homes particularly around construction traffic as both sites would be commencing at the same time and there could be major impacts for the town. 
· It was suggested that some signage could be installed at the lay-bys on the A31 along the lines of “Construction traffic rest point”. A sign saying “no construction traffic” at the layby outside Eggars School may also be helpful. Hampshire County Council would need to be in agreement with this.
Action: Miller Homes to investigate possible off-site signage as suggested above.
· A new entrance to the site would be one of the first pieces of work that Miller Homes would be undertaking. The existing bus stop would move west along Anstey Road, towards Shipley Close. 
· To mitigate the impact of dust from the site, Miller Homes would cover skips, and use dampening to reduce dust becoming airborne. This was all covered in the Construction Management Plan.
· There would be around 20 vehicles on-site at any one time throughout construction.
· There would be a board displayed at the site entrance with a 24-hour “0800” number for residents to report any issues. Parking breaches etc could be reported to the Planning Enforcement team at Penns Place on 01730 266551.
· Miller Homes took issues of flooding and drainage very seriously, and robust provisions would be in place. A hydrologist was on-board and advising Miller Homes, and the situation could be made better through the development of this site, but certainly not worse. 
· Questions were asked around the junction of Anstey Road / Anstey Lane
Action: Sabah Halli to check on the traffic management situation at the junction of Anstey Road / Anstey Lane

5. Any other business

The frequency of meetings was discussed. 
Action: John Geoghegan to draft some Terms of Reference and circulate.

6. Date of next meeting

The next meeting would take place on Friday 17th February 2017, 10:00 at the Finnimore Pavilion, Alton. 




